
 
 
 
 
 

 
Democratic Leader Republican Leader 
United States Senate United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
 Dear Leader Schumer and Leader McConnell:  
  
On behalf of the membership of the National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC), 
we write to ask Congress to revisit the federal law that limits the authority of states to oversee 
Medicare Advantage. Current law only allows states to regulate solvency and licensing – all 
other oversight is preempted. This has led to a tremendous gap in protections for seniors, 
especially in the area of marketing.    
  
The NAIC applauds Congress’ support for Medicare Advantage (MA). MA plans have helped 
and benefited millions of senior Americans. However, as state insurance regulators, we are 
finding an increase in complaints from seniors about confusing, misleading and potentially 
deceptive advertising and marketing of these plans. Unfortunately, because of federal law, state 
insurance regulators are not permitted to exercise their oversight authority in advertising and 
marketing of MA plans.  
  

As you are aware, the Medicare Prescription Drug, Improvement, and Modernization Act of 
2003 (also called the Medicare Modernization Act or MMA) limited the authority of states to 
ove    te oversight, State Departments of 
Insurance, as well as State Health Insurance Programs (SHIPs), consumer advocacy 
organizations, and the media, have reported patterns of overly aggressive, deceptive and abusive 
marketing and sales practices in the Medicare private plan marketplace.  
  
The NAIC has conducted surveys of State Departments of Insurance and found that states have 
received consumer complaints about the following:  
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Sincerely,   
 
 

 


